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Royal Report 

Our Mission Statement 
At Queen Elizabeth our mission is to be a safe and respectful learning community where all students 

will prepare intellectually, socially, and emotionally for their journey in a changing world. 

QE ROYALS — Home of the “Royal” Bengal Tigers! 

Principal:  Mr. G. Magnusson  /  Vice Principals:  Mr. S. Rai (A-Gh); Ms. Z. El-Nashar (Gi-N); Ms. J. Perry (O-Z) 

Counsellors — Mr. B. Hanson (A—D); Mr. D. Katz (E—J); Mr. D. Cosens (K-Q); Ms. R. Parmar (R—Z) 

Website — https://www.surreyschools.ca/queene 

Important Dates 
 

October 

World Teacher Day        5 

Thanksgiving Day-School Closed      12 

Parent teacher Conferences-      14
  
early dismissal 

Shake Out BC       15 

School Photo Re-takes in the Hub (am only)               22 

Non-Instructional Day #2—School Closed     23 

 

November 

Take Out Kids to Work Day (Grade 9s)                         4 

Non-Instructional Day #3—School Closed                    6 

Remembrance Day-School Closed                            11 

Report Cards Published on MyEd                                  20 

 

December 

Last Day of Classes Before Winter Break     18 

Pancake Breakfast / Holiday Assembly     18 

Winter Vacation—School Closed Dec 19—Jan 3rd 
School Re-Opens Monday, January 4th 

September 2020 

Issue #1 

Queen Elizabeth Secondary School 
9457 King George Boulevard, Surrey, BC, V3V 5W4 

Tel: (604) 588-1258 / Fax: (604) 584-5294 / www.surreyschools.ca/queenelizabeth 

Hello Queen Elizabeth Community, 
 

As I mentioned in our most recent letter to parents, it has been a challenging September, but a rewarding 
one as well. We have transitioned from a semester-based schedule to a quarter system. We have built a 
blended transitions program to support students still anxious about returning to face-to-face instruction. We 
have put in place schoolwide health, safety and cleanliness practices to help fight against COVID and reduce 
the risk at school. And we have worked hard to communicate with students, parents and our community at 
large about the steps we’ve taken and the changes we’ve made in supporting a return to school for Royals.  

No doubt, the Queen Elizabeth school experience of 2020-21 is considerably different than that of the 80 
school years that went before. Athletics are currently paused to establish safe practice guidelines. Some clubs 
and student groups have started to meet, but most often remotely. Staff have worked hard to engage 
student learning in a more blended fashion with many instructional activities going on virtually over the 
internet. Students are eating lunch more spread out and future activities that have been hallmarks of our 
school year, such as parent teacher conferences (See more information below) and Remembrance Day 
observances have been reworked. 

Despite this different approach to our school year, many things have not changed. First, we will continue to 
take care of your kids. Everything we are doing and all the decisions we are making, have student and staff 
safety in mind. Our Youth Care team continues to support many different student food, clothing and health 
needs. Our Learner Support Team is working to support students that are struggling in their classes, and our 
Counseling team continue to see students through their anxieties and personal needs. As always, we are 
grateful for and in awe of the work our teachers and education assistance staff are doing every day in 
classrooms. 

As mentioned above, and in our prior letter, Parent/teacher Conferences have been moved, along with our 
early dismissal. Our first one will be on Wednesday, October 14th. On that day, students will be dismissed at 
1:40pm and 1:55pm for senior students (gr. 10-12) and Junior students (gr. 8 and 9s) respectively. Teachers 
will be available for 5-minute phone conferences or virtual conferences over Microsoft Teams. from 4pm to 
5:30pm.  Conferences can be booked through qe.schoolappointments.com beginning tomorrow, October 
3rd. Teachers that you book time with will be in contact with you for further instructions. For those 
unavailable at this time, or unable to book an appointment, you will receive a written Point of Progress 
summary that includes some descriptive feedback around your child’s strengths and how they can improve.  

We appreciate the considerable support expressed by our school community during this challenging time. We 
always love to see parent involvement in our school such as through our Parent Advisory Committee. They 
will meet on Monday evening, October 19th at 6:30pm for the election of this year’s executive through Zoom. 
More details will follow. We also need parent involvement at home. Please do review the district’s daily 
health check HERE with your child and keep them home if they are displaying any of the identified COVID 
symptoms. Please also ensure that your child comes to school with a mask. All students were provided two 
from the District. We are seeing an increased number of students coming without one saying that they 
forgot. As you know, the Ministry of Education, in consultation with the Provincial Health Officer has 
mandated that all staff and students wear a mask in hallways, common spaces and anywhere that social 
distancing is not possible. We need your help in keeping our school community safe. 

Sincerely,  

Graham Magnusson 

Proud Principal 

https://www.surreyschools.ca/covid19/healthsafety/Documents/Daily%20Health%20Check.pdf
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Orange Shirt Day 2020 

We have met our goal to bring awareness and attention to Orange Shirt Day! Thank you to everyone for 

your enthusiasm and support.  

 

This event is particularly important to acknowledge in our schools because it represents the unfolding history 

and activism's power right before our very eyes. 

 

There are students right now in our classrooms whose grandparents and great-grandparents attended resi-

dential schools. Orange Shirt Day opens up space for tough but important conversations about residential 

schools, cultural genocide, colonialism and intergenerational trauma.  

 

As for Orange Shirt Day 2021, Allison and Carley have made a very unofficial verbal pact to put together 

some sort of teaching resource guide. So look out for that next September.  

 

Shout out to Neil, who took over the marketing side of things. If teaching doesn't work out, we are confident 

that he could have a very successful career in nightclub promotions.  

 

•  Carley Henze / Indigenous Graduation Advocate & Meg Farmer / Aboriginal Youth Care Worker 
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IMPORTANT Dates at QE  2020-2021 
Sept.    8 School Opens 

    8 Inter-A: Unit 1 Begins 

  15 Co-op Parent Information Night (6:30 pm) 

  16 Inter-A: New Parent Information Night (6:30 pm) 

  17 Grade 8 Parent Information Night (6:30 pm) 

  23 School Photo Day (am only) 

  28 Non-Instructional Day 

 

Oct.  12 Thanksgiving 

  14 Parent Teacher Conferences—early dismissal 

  15              Shake –Out BC Earthquake Drill 

  16 Student Progress/”I” Reports Distributed 

  22  School Photo Retakes (am only) and Grad Group Photo GYM 

  23 Non-Instructional Day 

     

Nov.   4 Take Your Kids to Work Day (Grade 9’s) 

   6 Non-Instructional Day 

  11 Remembrance Day 

  12 Assessment Day—Early Dismissal  

  20 1st Term Report Cards available on MyEd Parent/Student Portal 

 

Dec.    7 Inter-A: Unit 3 Begins 

  18 Last Day of school before Winter Break 

     Dec. 19– Jan. 3  Winter Break 

 

Jan.     4 School Re-Opens 

  20 Last Day of  regular classes for Semester 1 

             21, 22 Numeracy/Literacy Assessment Gr 10 ( 9am-3 pm) 

             21, 22 Semester Completion Days 

  25 Classes begin for Semester 2 (Day 2) 

                   25              Inter-A: Unit 4 Begins 

   Jan. 27—Feb. 2 Grad Portrait Sessions—Studio On Site 

  29 1st Semester Report Cards Available on MyEd Parent/Student Portal 

 

Feb.    4 Co-op Parent Information Night (6:30 pm) 

  15 Family Day 

  26 Non-Instructional Day 
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CAREER DEVELOPMENT AT QE 

Visit our website at www.qecareereducation.ca for a one-stop shop for  

Scholarships & Financial Awards, Volunteer & Community Opportunities,  

Resumes & Cover Letters, Post-Secondary information, and so much more! 

 Mr. Smith  Jeremy Lendvoy        Ms. Sidhu 

Download the QE ROYALS APP, qeroyals.appazur.com to keep  

The Career Centre has an Instagram account! Please follow @QECAREERS for  

information about post-secondary events,  

scholarships, job & volunteer opportunities and much more! 
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    CREATE AN ACCOUNT NOW AND BE READY FOR THE NEW SCHOOL YEAR FEES!   

 PAYMENTS ONLINE ARE MANDATORY FOR THE 2019 SCHOOL YEAR!  
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PLEASE BE SURE TO LOG IN TO YOUR PARENT AND STUDENT PORTALS IF 

YOU HAVE NOT ALREADY DONE SO.    

** Report cards are no longer being printed ** 
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THE QE Royals App! 

The QE Royals App is an opportunity for students and parents to find out the following, all on your cell phone, tablet or computer: 

• Important updates and notifications about school events. 

• Personalized student calendar, block schedule and homework organizer with daily reminders 

• Information phone numbers, school information, information from teachers, websites and social media all in ONE place. 
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Queen Elizabeth’s Parent Advisory Council  —  PAC 

The School Act gives parents the right, through a PAC (Parent Advisory Council), to assume an advisory role in every school.  The 

PAC is the officially recognized collective voice of parents and guardians of the school.  PACs are forums within each school 

community to discuss matters affecting their children's school and the education of these children. Parents’ voices are a 

tremendous value to the school. They offer a wealth of ideas and support in the challenges that face all public schools.  PACs 

strive to represent the diversity within their communities and contribute to the benefit of all students by providing 

opportunities to educate and inform parents about the school and openly discussing parents' concerns and aspirations for the 

school. 

Who Can Become a Member of PAC?  —  All parents and guardians of students registered in the school are able to 

participate as a member of the PAC.  

How Does a PAC Work?  —  Through the parents in the school, PACs communicate with their parent community gathering 

and discussing issues of importance regarding their school in order to adequately advise those that influence their school.  In 

addition to monthly PAC meetings, communication may also be done through newsletters, telephone, email and websites so 

that all parents have the opportunity for input.  PACs, with strong participation from parents, have an important influence on 

life at the school and the feelings the community has toward the school and education. There is strong evidence that increased 

parent involvement in the school results in increased student achievement, accomplishment, satisfaction, and bonding all of 

which result in decreased dropout rates and better citizen.  

The Purpose of a PAC can be: 
 

 to provide parents with the opportunity to gain greater understanding of the school; 

 to assist the SPC in carrying out its function; 

 to give input into school- based decisions; 

 to participate in goal setting; 

 to unify efforts of the school community towards the goal of quality education; 

 to monitor and review school rules and conduct, the safety programs, the educational programs; learning 

materials, equipment and the school building; 

 to educate parents; 

 to advocate equal educational opportunities for all students; 

 to liaise with other education partners and organizations; and 

 to provide methods to resolve problems between the school and community by directing parents and students to 

the Advocacy project.  

Your Involvement!  —  Parents are encouraged and invited to bring forth issues, suggestions, or concerns relating to the 

meeting and enhancement of the needs of your school community. 

These issues can be brought forth by contacting a PAC executive member, sending a letter to the school addressed to a 

member of the PAC executive, or attending a PAC meeting. 

*The PAC is NOT a forum to discuss individual students and/or staff problems or conflicts* 

Next PAC meeting is scheduled for October 19, 2020 @ 6:30pm 


